Edward G. Rendell Robert Torricelli Tom Ridge
200 South Broad St., Suite 420 Willow Pond Farm 1140 Connecticut Avenue, NW — Suite 510
Philadelphia, PA, 19102 Rosemont, New Jersey 08565 Washington, D.C. 20036

Mrs. Maryam Rajavi,
President-elect, NCRI,
15 rue des Gords,
95430 Auvers Sur-Oise
France

September 1, 2012

Dear President Rajavi,

In recent weeks we have been involved in a continuous dialogue with senior State Department
officials of the United State Government. These discussions have included Deputy

Secretary Nides and Ambassador Dan Fried, Secretary Clinton's Special Advisor on Camp Ashraf.
Our purpose has been to create a credible link between your movement and the United States
Government by virtue of our previous service to our Government and our known commitment to the
humanitarian needs of the residents of camps Ashraf and Liberty.

We are now convinced that senior State Department officials are aware of the condition in Camp
Liberty including the ordeal of the residents and there is a genuine intention in the State Department
to resolve this problem. They have reassured us that they are committed to securing the humanitarian
requirements of water and electricity. Recent discussions have focused directly on the need to
transfer generators, basic construction equipment, special facilities for the disabled as well as
personal and utility vehicles. After the last convoy the challenge will be to protect and then

monetize residents’ property at Ashraf on a reasonable basis.

Department officials also stressed their commitment for the safety and security of all residents
throughout the process of their relocation outside Iraq. They seem particularly focused on finding a
resolution to the relocation issue as soon as possible and appear to be regularly engaged with other
governments.

Finally, our discussions with senior officials, including Secretary Nides and Ambassador Fried,
recognize the importance of the delisting of the MeK in the resettlement process. They assured us
that after the residents leave Ashraf by mid September for Liberty (except those remaining for
maintenance and selling of the properties) the MEK will be delisted in a matter of days. They were
very explicit on this and convinced us that the Department of State is committed to

delisting the MeK and want to assure you of our firm belief that delisting the MEK is imminent. This
would, of course, enable all of us including the Department of State to focus on resettlement of all
residents outside Irag. As we have been assured directly, we are confident that the

Department will act honorably.



We praise your leadership in handling this complex political and humanitarian issue with such
outstanding skill and care for human values. We also commend the camp leadership in the face of
such a difficult and unbearable situation.

We also respect the sacrifices that the residents have made in this ordeal and

admire their commitment to a free Iran. We can only offer our own assurance that our discussions
with the United States Government have convinced us of their continued commitment to improve
conditions and end the unjust listing of the MEK on the FTO list.

Respectfully,
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Governor Edward Rendell Senator Robert Torricelli. Secretary Tom Ridge

CC: Ms. Mojgan Parsaei, Vice President, Camp Ashraf
Ms. Zohreh Akhyani, PMOI Secretary General, Camp Ashraf



